


Term 3 

To make a booking or an enquiry, please use one 
of the following communication methods: 

 
Text the OSHC mobile (0427 055 784) 

 
Call the OSHC landline (8284 1190) 

 
Email OSHC Leadership 

 
For permanent bookings, please fill out a per-
manent booking slip and return to OSHC or via 

email 
 

rebecca.musico601@schools.sa.edu.au 
lauren.hazeal457@schools.sa.edu.au 

9/8 Red Nose Day Casual Clothes Day 

19/8-23/8 Book Week 

13/9 Pupil Free Day 
 
 

Ensure all enrolment details, and current medical information, are up to 
date. 

A parent/guardian is legally required to sign children in and out of the 
service, and walked to and from OSHC. 

The best way to communicate with us is via text message or through email 
to avoid any mistakes. 

Our service opens at 6:30am and closes at 6pm. Please remember to be prompt in 
collecting your child/ren as you may incur a late fee. Late collection is charged at $1 per 

minute, per child, and this fee cannot be subsidised.  
 

Please communicate any absences to the OSHC mobile via text. Unexplained absences will 
be charged the full session price. We require 24 hours for any cancellations during the 

term. Any cancellations not within 24 hours will still be charged for the session, unless a 
doctors certificate can be provided. 



A message from Rebecca! 
Dear Families, 

Welcome to a new term at our OSHC! 
We hope you all had a restful and 
enjoyable break. As we embark on this 
new term, we are filled with 
excitement and enthusiasm for the 
opportunities and experiences that lie 
ahead. Our team is dedicated to 
providing a supportive and engaging 
environment where your children can 
learn, grow, and have fun. 

Firstly, we celebrated OSHC Educators 
Day with a delightful pizza party during 
our staff meeting. In recognition of our 
hardworking team, leadership also 
gifted a coffee machine for the kitchen, 
which has been a hit among the staff. 
This celebration was a small token of 
our appreciation for the dedication and 
passion our educators bring to their 
roles every day. 

We had a successful vacation care 
program, filled with engaging activities 
and memorable experiences for the 
children. It was wonderful to see the 
enthusiasm and joy on their faces as 
they participated in various events. We 
are also enjoying watching the children 
grow both physically and emotionally 
as each vacation care passes. Their 
development is truly heart-warming, 
and we are grateful to be a part of their 
journey. 

We are also excited to welcome new 
staff members, mid-year receptions, 
and pre-school children to our OSHC  

 

family. Their fresh energy and 
perspectives are already contributing 
positively to our community, and we 
are looking forward to the wonderful 
times ahead. 

As we plan for the next vacation care, 
we value your input and suggestions. 
Please feel free to share your feedback 
from the last vacation care or any ideas 
you might have for future programs via 
my email. Your insights are invaluable 
in helping us create enriching and 
enjoyable experiences for your 
children. 

Thank you for your continued support 
and involvement. Together, we can 
ensure our OSHC remains a vibrant and 
nurturing environment for all. 

Warm regards, 

Rebecca Musico 

Director 

 

 

 

 

 

Rebecca.musico601@schools.sa.edu.au 



























A friendly reminder to families to please have a look at our OSHC Office 
Hours. 

As we are such a large service, sometimes it can be a bit tricky providing 
quality care to children whilst trying to help you with things such as accounts, 

payments or bookings.  

We will be opening our office to help you with such things after 8.45 AM 
after we have done the morning drop offs, and after 3.45 PM once we have 

settled our little friends in to the afternoon session.  

We are also in the office during the day to help you with any questions, 
however we do ask that between 3.00 PM and 3.45 PM you hold off on seeking 
assistance with things such as payments and checking account details as this 

can be a bit of a wild time getting our kiddies in and fed. 

This also ensures that we are giving our full attention and efforts to those 
who really need it at the time.  

If you can’t wait and need to shoot off, that’s okay! Send us a message or an 
email and we can help you with whatever you need when we are done!  

Thank you so much for your ongoing support.  

 

BSC after 8:45am 

ASC after 3:45pm 



Join Our Closed Facebook Group 

Answer the member question and join the group 

to keep up to date with important information, 

dates and FUN! 



Our focus this term…. 

Dear families, 

As we enter the new term, we are excited 
to share some key areas of focus to 
enhance the quality of our OSHC program. 
Our primary goal this term is to streamline 
our planning cycle. This means creating a 
more efficient and cohesive approach to 
organising activities, ensuring that every 
moment your child spends with us is 
enriching and well-structured. 

We are also dedicated to improving our 
procedures for child observations, program 
reflections, and evaluations. By refining 
these practices, we can gain deeper 
insights into your child's interests, 
strengths, and areas for growth. This will 
enable us to tailor our activities more 
closely to their individual needs, fostering 
an environment where every child can 
thrive. 

Enhancing the quality of our evaluations is 
another focus. High-quality evaluations 
help us understand the impact of our 
programs and activities, allowing us to 
make informed decisions about future 
planning. This means we can continuously 
improve our offerings, ensuring they are 
engaging, educational, and aligned with 
best practices. 

 

 

 

To support these improvements, we are 
committed to collecting robust evidence to 
demonstrate that we are meeting the My 
Time Our Place and Early Years Learning 
outcomes. These outcomes guide our 
program, ensuring it is developmentally 
appropriate, inclusive, and focused on the 
holistic development of each child. By 
documenting our efforts and successes, we 
can show how we are providing the best 
possible care and learning opportunities. 

Thank you for your continued support and 
involvement. Together, we can create a 
nurturing and dynamic environment that 
supports your child's growth and 
development. 

 

Warm regards, 

Lauren Hazeal 
Assistant Director and Educational Leader 

 







Nurturing Hearts and Minds 

At our OSHC service, we believe in creating a nurturing and enriching environment where each child 
can grow, learn, and flourish. We are committed to providing a holistic approach to early childhood 

education, focusing on the development of the whole child—mind, body, and spirit. Our philosophy is 
based on the following core principles: 

Child-Centric Approach: We recognise that every child is unique, with their own interests, abilities, 
and learning styles. We strive to create an inclusive and supportive environment that celebrates and 

respects each child's individuality. Our programming and activities are designed to cater to their 
diverse needs and interests, promoting their overall development. 

Play-Based Learning: We understand the importance of play in a child's development. Play is a natural 
and essential way for children to explore, learn, and make sense of the world around them. Our 
program integrates purposeful play into daily activities, allowing children to engage in hands-on 
experiences that promote creativity, problem-solving, social skills, and cognitive development. 

Emphasis on Social-Emotional Development: We believe that fostering healthy social-emotional 
development is crucial for a child's overall well-being. We provide a caring and nurturing 

environment where children can build positive relationships, develop empathy, and learn effective 
communication and conflict resolution skills. We prioritise emotional intelligence, helping children 

develop self-awareness, self-regulation, and resilience. 

Partnership with Families: We recognise that families play an integral role in a child's growth and 
development. We strive to establish strong partnerships with families, promoting open 

communication, collaboration, and shared decision-making. We value and respect the cultural, 
linguistic, and familial diversity of our community, incorporating it into our practices to create a sense 

of belonging for all. 

Lifelong Love for Learning: Our aim is to cultivate a lifelong love for learning in each child. We provide 
a stimulating environment that encourages curiosity, critical thinking, and a sense of wonder. Our 

qualified educators act as facilitators, guiding children in their exploration, encouraging their 
questions, and nurturing their innate desire to learn and discover. 

Continuous Professional Development: We believe in the importance of ongoing professional 
development for our educators. We strive to provide them with opportunities to enhance their 

knowledge, skills, and pedagogical approaches. This commitment ensures that our educators stay 
informed about the latest research, best practices, and emerging 

trends in early childhood education. 

Our philosophy is centred on creating a safe, inclusive, and 

nurturing environment where children are encouraged to 

explore, learn, and grow. We are dedicated to supporting their 

overall development, fostering their love for learning, and 

preparing them for a successful transition from school to OSHC. 



We’ve had so much fun these holidays! 














